 ZOAR VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

May 14, 2019
The Zoar Village regular council meeting was called to order by Mayor Scott Gordon at 6:00 pm.
Roll Call

David Irwin

Present


Judy Meiser
Present


Kevin Martin

Absent


Gayle Potelicki
Present


Hans Fischer

Present
 

Joe Potelicki 
Present
Motion to approve the 4/9/19 regular meeting minutes as received and amended was made by Judy and seconded by Joe.  Roll call: All yes. 
The following bills were presented for signature to be paid in April 2019.
Scott Gordon




      150.00        
May Mayor salary
Patricia Smith




      420.00
May Clerk

OPERS





      100.80
May Clerk
AEP





      253.36
April Street Lighting

Village of Bolivar




      762.50
March Police
Meiser’s Mowing Service



      625.00
May Contract

Auditor of State




        41.00
Basic Audit
Municipal Signs




      588.82
Cemetery/Street
Bolivar Service Center



      129.85
Brake Repair

ZVFD





   5,496.56
3MIL Fire Levy

ZVFD





      946.97
3MIL Rollback

BVFD





   1,798.86
1MIL EMS Levy

BVFD





      315.65
1 MIL Rollback

FIA Card Services



      310.20
Flags/ Truck Title

FIA Card Services



      131.59
Asphalt Patch/Gravel
FIA Card Services



          5.60
Copies

Speedway




        34.55
Fuel

Motion to acknowledge receipt of financial statements and pay the monthly bills for May was made by Judy with the exception of the Meiser’s Mowing voucher and seconded by David.  Roll Call: All yes.  
Public Speaks: 
None
Fiscal:

Patty said the basic audit is complete with no findings.   She explained the cost will be more than anticipated as the 

State Auditor was required to return and review the credit card expenditures when procedures were written.  The 

additional cost will be for approximately 2 hours or about $100.00.

Patty requesting moving money within the general fund.  The Huntington Bank issue was resolved and she will need 

to order checks for the Village.
Street Committee: 
Buckeye Joint Vocational School students fabricated three cutter bars for the Village truck snow plow.  David said they are twice the thickness of the one he had purchased from Cross Truck.  There was no cost to the Village.  

Safety Committee:
A tree off of Hess Mill near the Cemetery is leaning badly and causing a safety concern and if it falls it will damage a homeowners’ fencing. Scott said the tree is on Village property and will need to be removed.  He said it will be difficult to access.  Scott will get a bid to remove the tree. He will also get a bid for the stump grinding on 4th street.  The bid from last year for the stump grinding was $1,500 and Scott anticipates the tree will cost $500.  He requested council 

Appropriate $2000.  A motion was made by Joe and seconded by Judy to approve a not to exceed $2000.  Roll Call:

All yes.  

Hans mentioned the Village tree trimming by Asplundh was terrible.  He spoke with them about his catalpa tree and was told they would return and look at the power lines going through the catalpa and remedy any concern.  Hans said they have not returned or contacted him since his request.  

Council discussed the parking safety concern at the newly opened Tin Shop Coffee Shop.  Scott said he feels the safety issue has been addressed as patron are no longer parking on the north side of 4th Street.  

Paul Worley said the sidewalk in front of his home is sinking badly.  David said he purchased the limestone and mason sand to fix the problem.  He and Scott will get this done soon. 
Planning Commission and Historic Preservation Commission:
The first annexation meeting with the homeowners was held and Scott thought the meeting was very positive.  Most homeowners are on board with the annexation but a few still have concerns and further discussion.  The Planning Commission will now approach Sandy Township Trustees and discuss the 2nd Street road issues.  They will also hold discussion with the County Auditor to begin work on the new tax structure.  Doug anticipates the cost to the Village for the annexation will be approximately $2500 if the petition has full support of the homeowners.  He said if the petition does not have 100% support of the homeowners, it will cost considerably more.  Judy asked how many residents will be added to the Village population.  Scott anticipates 14 and possibly 17-20.  David asked if there was any legal documentation requiring 200 as the population to support as a Village.  Scott and Doug both stated it is very unusual for a Village the size of Zoar to have the resident participation it has.  They do not feel there is any problem with the less than 200 population argument. 

Scott said revenue increases due to the annexation expect to be approximately 12%.   
Work continues on the Firehouse Grill.  Scott applauded the commitment of Kevin and Tony to restore this
building back to the original exterior.  David Hays is assisting on a structural concern with the foundation and supporting summer beam.  
Cemetery Board:

Judy commented dumping in the cemetery continues and needs to be stopped. 

Solicitor Report: 
None.
Mayor’s Notes:
Council discussed the revised request from ZCA about placing a bicycle rack in the 2nd parking spot down from the handicap parking spot.  Scott encouraged council to support new business in the Village and support ZCA’s request as they have done a lot for the Village including foregoing funding from the Countywide landfill to support the Village sidewalk project.   He also explained the parking problem that will come with the Army Corps of Engineers project for the levee in 2020-2021.  Scott said a lot of parking will be temporarily removed with the Army Corps using the Village parking lot.  The Village will need to request use of the Hotel lot from ZCA to help with parking during this period.  He suggested granting the request for a one-year period and then reviewing any concern.  
Judy suggested ZCA remove the fencing around the goat pen on the north side of the Zoar Store and using the area for the bicycle rack saying we certainly want to support ZCA and if this would work we would not lose the parking spot. Council agreed this was a good option.  Scott will talk with Jon Elsasser about the suggestion and bring comment to the next meeting.  
Scott provided a handout update for the USACE levee project.  The following was discussed:

Rebecca Bennett, Project Manager, USACE for the Zoar Levee project has been re-assigned to another project.  The new Project Manager for the Zoar Levee is Greg Jones.  
The Archeological Survey portion of the Levee Project will begin soon.  Nathan White will be the lead on this. 

A contract for the renovation of the pond area by the pump station is scheduled for this fall.   This contract will be funded 80% by the USACE and 20% by the Muskingum Watershed Conservancy.

The primary levee project is expected to begin in the Fall of 2020.

Scott explained the Section 408 as a smaller project attached to the larger project.  He said the pursuit is to establish funding to tie the Village to the Towpath Trail.  The 408 funding does not require any matching funds and can be up to 100K.
The Buckeye natural gas line will be re-routed along the outside of the levee. 

Judy requested the Tornado Shelter Sign be attached to the building at the ZVFD.  She said the doors may be replaced in the future.
Ordinance 2019-09: Move money $300.00 within the general fund. Motion to suspend the rules and regulations and pass as an emergency was made by David and seconded by Joe.  Roll Call:  All yes.  Ordinance passed.
Ordinance 2019-10:  Zoar Store Parking 1st Reading.
Meeting adjourned by Hans and Joe.
_______________________



______________________
Patty Smith, Fiscal Officer




Scott Gordon, Mayor
Date:______________________
